## TOM TORLAKSON





August 21, 2015

Kenneth M. Young, Superintendent Riverside County Office of Education 3939 13th St. Riverside, CA 92502-0868 kyoung@rcoe.us

Dear Superintendent Young:

It is a great pleasure to inform you that the State Superintendent of Public Instruction has approved the Riverside County Office of Education's Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) for the 2015–16 school year, pursuant to Education Code (*EC*) Section 52070.5(d).

As you know, the Superintendent is required to review and approve the LCAP or the annual update to an existing LCAP prior to the approval of the LEA's adopted budget per *EC* Section 1622(b)(1)(C). You will receive an additional notification when the corresponding budget is approved.

On behalf of the Superintendent, we would like to thank you and your staff for your efforts towards continuing to increase student achievement and opportunities for every student to have a world-class education.

If you have any questions regarding this subject, please contact me by phone at 916-319-0303 or by e-mail at <a href="mailto:jbreshears@cde.ca.gov">jbreshears@cde.ca.gov</a>.

Sincerely,

Jeff Breshears, Education Administrator Local Agency Systems Support Office

JB:jb